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April 2025 
	

NEWS FROM THE CROSSROADS 
	

From the Pastor 

Seth Godin tells a story about a time when the Air Force faced a 
challenge. In the 1950s, airplane crashes were on the rise—many of them 
preventable. Gilbert Daniels was assigned to investigate whether 
something in the plane’s design was contributing to these accidents. 
What he discovered was surprising:  the cockpit seats no longer fit the 
size of the pilots. 

Over the course of thirty years, the average size of Air Force pilots had 
changed. To address the issue, Daniels measured hundreds of pilots 
using seventeen key physical metrics and calculated an average to 
redesign the cockpit. But when it came time to fit pilots into the new 
average cockpit, fewer than 3% actually matched the “average” size. In 
trying to fit everyone, the result was that no one really fit. 

Since the fire, our church has continued to attract visitors. At first, this 
surprised me. We felt fragile, still nursing a deep wound. We were in a 
new space where it didn’t feel like we fit. I remain deeply grateful for the 
hospitality of Penn Wynne Presbyterian Church—their generosity has 
been a steady blessing. And yet, it has been a challenge to be guests 
week after week. I worried that visitors would sense our struggle and turn 
away. I feared that our pain would be off-putting. 

But I’ve come to understand something else entirely:  the pain and 
struggle haven’t been deterrents—they’ve been the draw. 

Too often, churches—often in a sincere pursuit of excellence—send an 
unintended message that people must have it all together to belong. 
There’s an unspoken assumption that one must be shaped a certain 
way to fit the community. But this season of displacement has taught us 
something powerful: fitting in is not a prerequisite for belonging. When 
people walk through our doors, what they need to hear is this—you are 
welcome here, just as you are. You’re not being asked to fit a mold or 
meet a standard. You’re being invited into community, into grace. 

This is our gospel message to everyone who enters our church: 
You belong here. Not because you fit our categories, but because you 
are the beloved of God. 

grace + peace 
Adam Hearlson 
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OPC’s Lenten Schedule 
Palm Sunday. Sunday, April 13 at 11:00 AM at Penn Wynne Presbyterian Church 
We begin Holy Week with the celebration of Christ’s triumphal entry into Jerusalem. 

Maundy Thursday. Thursday, April 17 at 6:00 PM in the OPC Lower Level 
We congregate for a meal together and worship as we celebrate Jesus’ final meal with 
his friends. Please RSVP for Maundy Thursday this will help us prepare for this evening, 
follow the link: https://tinyurl.com/y5syr3fc to RSVP. 

Good Friday. Friday, April 18 at 12:00 PM at African Episcopal Church of St. Thomas 
We gather with our neighbors at St. Thomas to walk the stations of the cross and meditate 
on Christ’s sacrifice. 

Holy Saturday Bonfire. Saturday, April 19 at 7:00 PM in the OPC Parking Lot 
We wait in hopeful anticipation for Christ’s resurrection. 

Easter Sunday. Sunday, April 20 at 10:30 AM at Temple Beth Hillel-Beth El 
We celebrate Christ’s resurrection and the freedom He has promised. 

  

HELP WANTED 
A summary of volunteer opportunities at OPC. More details throughout this newsletter. 

Upcoming Opportunities 
• Saturday, April 5, 1:00-4:00 PM. Books Through Bars. More info on page 5. 
• Friday, April 11, 9:00 AM-12:00 PM. Cooking in Community. More on page 4. 
• Sunday, April 20, 9:00 AM-12:15 PM. Easter Morning CFM Volunteers Needed. More 

info on page 8. 
• Monday, April 21. Norristown Hospitality Center meal. More info on page 5. 
• Sunday, April 23, Following Worship. Kensington Project. More info on page 9. 
• Tuesday, April 29, 6:00 PM. Life Center of Eastern Delaware County Meal. More info 

on page 5. 
 
Ongoing Opportunities 

• Tutoring/Mentoring. More info on page 5. 
• Youth Sunday School Teachers Needed. More info on page 9. 

https://tinyurl.com/y5syr3fc
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From the Director of Music 
Save the date! One of the lessons of the past year and a half has been the importance of 
collaboration, not only among ourselves at Overbrook but also with other churches and 
organizations in the area. Therefore, I am pleased to announce that the choirs and directors of 
Overbrook Presbyterian, Ardmore Presbyterian, and St. Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran are combining 
forces to celebrate the Holy Trinity: 
 

Hymn and Anthem Festival 
featuring choirs, brass, organ, and piano 
Sunday, May 18, 3:00 PM 
Ardmore Presbyterian Church 

 
We will present a wide variety of music, including a couple of anthems that the Overbrook Choir 
has sung this season, such as the Nunc Dimittis by Zanaida Stewart Robles and Christ, the Solid 
Rock by Clayton White. You can also look forward to pieces by Mack Wilberg, Ralph Vaughan 
Williams, and Moses Hogan. 
 
If you are interested in singing with us for this festival, please don’t hesitate to contact me 
(music@overbrookpresb.org), and we will make sure that anyone who wants to participate has 
the opportunity to do so. 
 
Chris Gage 
 

In the Spirit at Overbrook… 
Centering Prayer 
All are welcome to participate in OPC’s Centering Prayer gathering, Wednesday mornings from 
9:30-10:00 AM, in the library of Temple Beth Hillel-Beth El. Centering Prayer offers opportunities 
for contemplative prayer and reflection. 
 
Tuesday Morning Prayer Group 
Tuesday mornings, 7:30-8:30 AM. Early risers are invited to start the morning with small group 
community prayer. Join us from the comfort of your home for a time of faith-filled fellowship and 
shared prayer. All are welcome. Please use the following link: tinyurl.com/OPCTuesPrayer.  
 
Adult Bible Study 
Led by Pastor Adam, from 10:30 AM-12:00 PM each Wednesday, Bible Study participants meet in the 
library of Temple Beth Hillel-Beth El.  
 

Adult Forum 
Adult Forum offers opportunities for shared discourse and learning in the comfort of community. A 
very special Holy Week Adult Forum will be offered on Tuesday, April 15, from 7:00-8:30 PM. Guest 
presenters, Aimerie Scherluebbe and Brian and Karen Taussig-Lux will share the stories of their 
personal pilgrimages on the Camino de Santiago and La Via di Francesco. Please join us for an 
evening filled with great adventures and extraordinary journeys of faith.  
 
Zoom link https://tinyurl.com/OPCForumZoom. 

mailto:music@overbrookpresb.org
https://tinyurl.com/OPCForumZoom
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OPC’s Retired Person’s Ministry (RPM) Welcomes All! 
With deep gratitude for the welcoming kindness of neighboring congregation, the African Episcopal 
Church of St. Thomas, RPM continues to provide fellowship, service, and shared learning 
opportunities for OPC members and community friends. Meeting on select Fridays each month, 
RPM has become a mutual ministry of our two faith communities. RPM’s monthly calendar has 
been adjusted for April to respect the scheduling of special Lenten/Easter events in our two 
congregations. Please note the additional (*) opportunities for shared worship, service, and 
spiritual practice which are more fully detailed in other articles in this newsletter: 
 
* Cooking in Community. Friday, April 11, 9:00 AM-12:00 PM. The kitchen of Christ’s Community 

Church, Drexel Hill 
* Walking with Spirit. Saturday, April 12, 9:30-10:30 AM. Merion Botanical Park 
* Good Friday Worship. Friday, April 18, 12:00 PM. The African Episcopal Church of St. Thomas 
* Holy Saturday Vigil and Bonfire. Saturday, April 19, 7:30 PM. the parking lot of Overbrook 

Presbyterian Church. 
 
RPM Café. Friday, April 25, 11:30 AM-1:00 PM. Anderson Hall (upper level) of The African Episcopal 
Church of St. Thomas. Please join us for a buffet soup and salad lunch, good-spirited fellowship, 
and an inspirational program, Earth and All Stars: Hope for our World. RPM is a mutual ministry of 
Overbrook and St. Thomas. All are welcome; there is no cost to participate. 
 

Cooking In Community 
Friday, April 11, 9:00 AM-12:00 PM. Please join the enthusiastic chefs of OPC, as we cook for those 
in need. Working in our host kitchen at Christ’s Community Church on the corner of Riverview and 
Garrett Roads in Drexel Hill, a sturdy group of spatula and spoon wielding culinary activists gather 
the first Friday morning of each month. Our mission is food ministry. Simply put, we stir up good 
spirit. On April 11, we will be preparing the shelter meals for The Life Center of Easter Delaware 
County, and many hands are needed. If you are available to join the crew, please contact Sharon 
Parker (sparker614@gmail.com). We’ve got an apron waiting for you! Friends of friends are always 
welcome to participate. 
 

Walking with Spirit 
Saturday, April 12, 9:30 AM-10:30 AM. The first contemplative nature walk 
of Spring will take place the day before Palm Sunday. Please join us as we 
center our hearts and minds in God’s love and walk together into Holy Week. 
We will follow the accessible trail at Merion Botanical Park, which will include 
prayer and reflection stations along the way. Participants will meet in the 
Merion Septa Station parking lot at 9:30 AM. The trail is gentle and 
accessible for all ages and mobility levels. Cameras are invited, as we 
witness God’s love for us through creation. This special activity is 
dependent on clear weather and safe trail conditions. In the event of 
inclement weather, a notice of postponement will be sent to all. For more 
information, contact Sharon Parker (sparker614@gmail.com). 
  

mailto:sparker614@gmail.com
mailto:sparker614@gmail.com
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Mission & Outreach 
Saturday, April 5, 1:00-4:00 
PM. Books Through Bars.  
All are welcome to join the 
BTB team when we travel to 
Baltimore Avenue to select and package books for 
those incarcerated in a 6-state area. Carpool from 
OPC parking lot at 1:00 PM and return by 4:00 PM. If 
interested, please contact Janet Bowker 
(jabowker1001@gmail.com) to learn more. 
 
Friday, April 11, 9:00 to 11:00 AM. Cooking in 
Community.  
Join RPM as they prepare the meal for the Life Center 
of Eastern Delaware County at Christ’s Community 
Church kitchen, 337 Riverview Avenue, Drexel Hill. 
 
Monday, April 21. Norristown Hospitality Center 
meal. 
A monthly contribution of breakfast items delivered 
to the Center on the 3rd Monday of a month. You can 
sign up here. If you want to learn more, speak with 
Ann Elise Lindgren during Fellowship Hour.  
 
Tuesday, April 29, 6:00 PM. Life Center of Eastern 
Delaware County Meal. 
Drop off or serve the meal prepared by the Retired 
Persons Ministry around 6:00 PM to the Life Center at 
6310 Market Street, Upper Darby. Contact Janet 
Bowker (jabowker1001@gmail.com) if you can help.  
 
Saturday, May 17, 9:00 AM–1:00 PM.  
Par Recycling Event. OPC Parking Lot.  
Gather all your cords, remotes, computers, 
electronics to drop them at OPC. Details to follow. 
 
Ongoing. Tutoring/Mentoring. 
If you can spare one or two hours a week to work with 
public school students, please contact Jeff Bowker 
(bowkerjeffrey@gmail.com). 
	  

Thank You! 
 
Dear Overbrook Presbyterian Church,  
 
On behalf of the Norristown Hospitality Center,  
I want to express our deepest gratitude for your  
generous in-kind donation. Your kindness and 
compassion are truly appreciated and will make a 
significant difference in the lives of those we serve. 
 
Your contribution directly supports our mission to 
provide essential services and compassionate care to 
individuals experiencing homelessness and poverty in 
the Norristown community. These donations are vital 
in helping us maintain our daily operations and 
continue offering crucial resources, including: 
 

● Warm Meals: donations of food items and 
paper products help us provide nourishing 
breakfasts, lunches, snacks, and Code Blue 
meals to individuals who may otherwise go 
hungry. 

● Essential Supplies: We are able to offer access 
to hygiene products, emergency clothing, and 
other necessities that promote dignity and 
well-being. 
 

The Norristown Hospitality Center relies on the 
generosity of individuals like you to sustain our vital 
work. Your support allows us to continue to be a place 
of hope for those facing hardship, offering not just 
practical assistance but also a sense of community and 
belonging. 
 
We are truly grateful for your partnership in our 
mission to alleviate suffering and empower individuals 
to rebuild their lives. Thank you for your commitment 
to making a positive impact on our community. 
 
With sincere appreciation, 
Matt Kirsch 
matt@hospitalitycenter.org 

mailto:jabowker1001@gmail.com
mailto:jabowker1001@gmail.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090A4AACAE2DA2FE3-norristown#/
mailto:Janet
mailto:jabowker1001@gmail.com
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1oyxDTTLn0Y9YviCBX8PLETACW4TN6rdz/view
mailto:bowkerjeffrey@gmail.com
mailto:bowkerjeffrey@gmail.com
mailto:matt@hospitalitycenter.org
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Congregational Life 

Fellowship Hour Hosts 
We are grateful for all those who have hosted in March. Thank you to those who have volunteered to 
host in April. If you would like an opportunity to practice hospitality and kindness toward one another or 
celebrate a special event, please sign up to be a Fellowship Hour host. We still need your help. 
 
There are several ways to help: 

● Be a host – bring the food 
● Set up before service – arrive at 10:30 AM to help the host 
● Clean up after Fellowship Hour – help the host 

 
Just fill out the SignUp Genius.  
Here’s the link: www.signupgenius.com/go/4090a4aacae2da2fe3-fellowship 
 
Hosts provide 150 bites of food. Keep the selection of food simple. Handheld food only. Example: 
one fresh selection (such as a bag of Cuties); one gluten-free option; enough other snacks to fill 
10 to 15 small trays. Hosts do not have to provide table covers, plates, cups, trays or utensils. Hosts 
do not have to set up or break down the tables and chairs. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Artia Benjamin (clc@overbrookpresb.org). You will 
receive a reminder email from the SignUp Genius application. Please provide your email and phone 
number when you sign up. We will send you the Fellowship Hour Tips and guidelines document. 
“Let brotherly love continue”. 

 
The Coffee Ministry 
With the return of the coffee ministry, let’s practice being more planet friendly and 
personalize your coffee experience by bringing your own coffee mug. 
 

The Congregational Life Committee thanks the following people for hosting Fellowship Hour in March. 
• March 2 – hosted by Kurlyan Family. 
• March 9 – hosted by Chris and Claire Fay. 
• March 16 – hosted by Karen Testa. 
• March 23 – hosted by Sunanda Charles and Mary Ann Blair. 
• March 30 – hosted by Youth Group. 

 
April Hosts of Fellowship Hour 
Thanks to the following people who have volunteered to host in April.  

• April 6 – hosted by Anne Foote. 
• April 13 – hosted by Bryan Family. 
• April 20 – hosted by Easter Fellowship Hour catered. 
• April 27 – hosted by Elizabeth Mendoza. 

 
Thank you for your support, 
Congregational Life Committee 
  

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090a4aacae2da2fe3-fellowship
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Children & Family Ministry 
Contemplative Prayer Dinner for Families 
Tuesday, April 1, 5:30–7:00 PM. Lower Level of OPC.  
Caregivers and families are warmly invited to an evening of connection, quiet, and care.  
 
We’ll begin by gathering as a multigenerational community at 5:30 PM for a simple meal shared 
around the table. Everyone is welcome—children, caregivers, and friends—as we enjoy time 
together in community. 
 
At 6:00 PM, we’ll gently transition. Children will join Deja Stokes, our regular nursery staff member, 
for crafts and playtime, while adults are invited into a time of contemplative prayer. This space 
offers a quiet invitation to rest in God’s presence through silence, Centering Prayer, and spiritual 
poetry. Whether you’re exploring contemplative prayer for the first time or returning to a familiar 
rhythm, you are welcome. 
 
Prayer will conclude at 6:45 PM, followed by a brief cleanup and departure by 7:00 PM. 
 
Come as you are. Let us eat, pray, and rest—together. If you’re able to contribute soup, bread, or 
compostable dishware (plates, bowls, utensils, napkins), your generosity would be appreciated. 
Please reach out to Anthony Carrella or Molly Burke (cfm@overbrookpresb.org) to sign up.  
 
 
First Sunday Donuts for 9–11 Year Olds 
Begins Sunday, April 6, 11:15–11:45 AM. Lower Level of Penn Wynne. 
We’re launching a new monthly rhythm for our older elementary students—a time for fellowship, 
creativity, and contemplative practice, just before Communion. 
 
This month’s gathering will be hosted by Molly and Anthony and will feature games, crafts, and a 
quiet prayerful activity: Creating Blackout Poems—a gentle, poetic introduction to spiritual 
reflection and creative voice. This new offering is also a soft preparation for Youth Group. Spread 
the word! 
 
 
April Sunday School Schedule 
Palm Sunday and Easter liturgies are designed to be experienced together as a full church family. 
In light of this, Children’s Sunday School will pause for the first part of April to allow children, 
caregivers, and our volunteers to fully engage the beauty of Holy Week liturgies.  
 
In the meantime, the Prayerground will remain open and well supported, with thoughtful tools to 
deepen children’s participation in worship. Additionally, our nursery will remain open and staffed 
for children who would prefer spending time outside of the Sanctuary.  
 
Children’s Sunday School will resume on April 27, running through May, with our final Spring session 
scheduled for June 8. 
 
 
 
 

mailto:cfm@overbrookpresb.org
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Welcoming New Families 
We are overjoyed to welcome several new families into the life of our church. Many of you have 
already found your way to the Ministry Participation Form—thank you! 
 
If you are a caregiver of a child 11 or younger and have not yet completed the form, we kindly ask 
you to do so. It takes just five minutes and helps us provide safe, accessible, and enriching ministry 
for all. Visit: tinyurl.com/RegisterKids-OPC. Printed forms are also available during Sunday School 
pickup. Need help? Contact Anthony: anthony@overbrookpresb.org 
 
 
Easter Morning Volunteers Needed 
Sunday, April 20. Temple Beth Hillel-Beth El 
To support our children and guests on Easter morning, we are forming three volunteer teams: 
 

● Setup Team (9:00–9:45 AM) 
● Greeter Team (9:45–10:30 AM) 
● Egg Hunt + Cleanup Team (11:45 AM–12:15 PM) 

 
If you’re able to serve, please contact Anthony and Molly: cfm@overbrookpresb.org. Your 
presence helps make the day joyful and welcoming for all. 
 
 
Welcome, Faith! 
Please join us in giving thanks for Faith Eastling, who has graciously accepted a role on the 
Children and Family Ministry Committee. Faith is a gifted educator and seamstress, and she and 
her family have been part of the Overbrook community for about a year and a half. 
 
After contributing her talents as a VBS craft leader last fall, Faith discerned a call to deepen her 
involvement. We’re blessed by her presence and look forward to her leadership. 
 
 
Looking Ahead: May and June 

● May: Families will be invited to a service project with 
Kids Against Hunger United in Broomall. 

● June: Our 9–11 year-olds will go rock climbing in 
Radnor with their parents and Sunday School 
teachers. 

● End of June: All families are invited to gather for 
an end-of-year celebration at Belmont Hills Pool. 

More details coming soon—mark your calendars!  

 
 
  

https://tinyurl.com/RegisterKids-OPC
mailto:cfm@overbrookpresb.org.
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Youth Ministry 
Youth First Fridays. All 6th graders, teens and young college friends are welcome. Those 18+ will 
require clearances. Our next gathering is on Friday, April 4. 

• Where: OPC lower level. 5:30-8:00 PM. Use the entrance by the playground. 
• RSVP: Please email youth@overbrookpresb.org or text Suchita Fiorillo at 215-450-5356 on 

the Sunday before we meet so we know who’s coming to plan for food. 
• Save the Date! Next month’s gathering is May 2. 

Kensington Project. Sunday, April 23. OPC Youth are once again going to minister to our friends in 
Kensington after worship. If anyone has any new or gently used clothing to donate, feel free to 
bring it to church. Contact Becky Lazo (rebeccalazo@hotmail.com) with any questions. 

Volunteer Opportunity:  Sunday School Teachers Needed 
Do you have a passion for guiding and inspiring the next generation? We are looking for dedicated 
and compassionate volunteers to teach Sunday School for our middle and high school students. 
This is an exciting opportunity to make a lasting impact on young lives by helping them grow in 
their faith and navigate life’s challenges. 

• Why Volunteer? 
o Make a Difference: Shape the spiritual growth of our youth. 
o Build Relationships: Connect with students in a meaningful way. 
o Grow Spiritually: Teaching others can deepen your own faith journey. 
o Supportive Environment: Resources and training will be provided. 

• Who We’re Looking For 
o People with a heart for youth and a desire to mentor and guide. 
o No formal teaching experience is required—just a love for God and a willingness to serve. 

• Time Commitment 
o Sunday mornings during our regular worship services. 
o Preparation time during the week (lesson will be provided every Tuesday via email) 

Please note that all volunteers must have their clearances completed. Details on how to complete 
clearances are on the sign-up genius or follow the link to the clearance instructions-
https://tinyurl.com/mt72ntv2. 

If you’re ready to invest in the spiritual development of our middle and high school students, follow the 
link to the sign-up genius Youth Sunday School Teacher Sign Up. Any questions, please see Corinna 
Bowser (corinnabowser@gmail.com). Together, we can help our youth grow in faith and purpose! 

Summer’s Coming and We’re Planning Activities for the Youth 
● Save the Date: July 28-31, 2025 
● Why? It’s the Presbyterian Youth Triennium 
● What is the Presbyterian Youth Triennium:  It is an ecumenical event hosted by the 

Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) and the Cumberland Presbyterian Church that gathers high 
school-age young people every 3 years. It is a well-planned and thoughtfully led event 
focused on worship, disciple-making, Christian compassion & justice and biblical/theological 
education. It is also a catalyst for many young people to take the next steps in their faith. 

● Where is it located? Louisville, Kentucky 
● Who can participate? Youth entering freshmen through graduated seniors in high school. 

More information about the event will be available in the next few weeks. 

For more information about the OPC Youth Ministry, contact us at youth@overbrookpresb.org.   

mailto:youth@overbrookpresb.org
https://tinyurl.com/mt72ntv2
mailto:youth@overbrookpresb.org
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Ongoing Weekly Events 
 

Every Tuesday 
• Tuesday Morning Prayer Group. 7:30 AM. Online. Join https://bit.ly/3yxD2F4-Meeting ID: 932 

4865 5338 
 
Every Wednesday 
• Centering Prayer. 9:30 AM. Temple Beth Hillel-Beth El. 
• Bible Study. 10:30 AM. Temple Beth Hillel-Beth El. 
 
Every Thursday 
• Choir Rehearsal. 7:30 PM. Gold preschool room of Overbrook Presbyterian Church. All are welcome, 

regardless of experience or skill level. For more information, contact Chris Gage 
(music@overbrookpresb.org).  

 
	

Committee Information 
 

Committee Name Monthly Meeting Chair or Co-Chairs 

Worship and Music 
worship@overbrookpresb.org 

3rd Monday 
7:30 PM* Pat Dillon 

Deacons 
deacons@overbrookpresb.org 

2nd Monday  
7:30 PM* Bill Baker 

Mission and Outreach 
mission@overbrookpresb.org 

4th Sunday  
1:00 PM Jeff Bowker 

Finance 
finance@overbrookpresb.org 

Monday, April 7 
7:00 PM* Lainie Blodgett 

Children and Family Ministry (CFM) 
cfm@overbrookpresb.org TBD Molly Andrews Burke 

Personnel  
personnel@overbrookpresb.org TBD Elizabeth Cosgriff 

Property 
property@overbrookpresb.org 

Last Wednesday 
7:00 PM* Jeff Bowker 

Stewardship 
stewardship@overbrookpresb.org TBD Keedra Carroll 

Congregational Life 
clc@overbrookpresb.org TBD Artia Benjamin 

Welcoming 
welcoming@overbrookpresb.org TBD Elizabeth Mendoza 

Youth Ministry 
youth@overbrookpresb.org TBD Artia Benjamin 

Suchita Fiorillo 
An asterisk (*) indicates that the committee meets virtually. 

  

https://bit.ly/3yxD2F4
mailto:music@overbrookpresb.org
mailto:worship@overbrookpresb.org
mailto:deacons@overbrookpresb.org
mailto:mission@overbrookpresb.org
mailto:finance@overbrookpresb.org
mailto:cfm@overbrookpresb.org
mailto:property@overbrookpresb.org
mailto:stewardship@overbrookpresb.org
mailto:clc@overbrookpresb.org
mailto:welcoming@overbrookpresb.org
mailto:youth@overbrookpresb.org
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Deacons 
Prayer List 
• Prayers for health and comfort for Joan Moylan as she 

faces a recurrence of breast cancer. 

• Prayers for Davorka Sabljak, as she faces health 
challenges. 

• Prayers for Beth Brawley and family as they mourn the 
death of their uncle, David Pelton. 

• Prayers for Rev. Drew Mann and his family as they mourn 
the death of his wife, Rev. Margaret (Meg) Ames Mann.  

• Prayers for Judy Williamson and her family as they mourn 
the death of her brother, Rusty Marron. 

• Prayers for restoration of health and comfort for Susan 
Leach, mother of Becky Lazo. 

• Prayers for healing and comfort for Meryth Piatt, Mads 
Piatt Cosgriff’s aunt as she heals from an accident. 

• Prayers for restoration of health for Karen Testa’s father 
as he is receiving medical care for health challenges.  

• Prayers for Laila Soueif, friend of Scott Long, and her 
family as she is currently hospitalized for health reasons. 

• Prayers of support for the Eastling family as they navigate 
challenging times.  

• Prayers for compassionate care and comfort for Phil 
Sheau’s nieces in law, Emma Mon and Phil’s cousin Mark 
Der Bing, as they are receiving hospice care. 

• Prayers for Janie Martin’s cousin, Maureen Cook, who is 
undergoing medical care for pancreatic cancer. 

• Prayers for all who are facing health concerns, especially 
Gwen Anthony, Jane Bevan, Bob Bevan, Scott Long, Gwen 
Harden, Ed Harvey, Milton Stokes, Mary Lou Ryce, Valerie 
Craig, Joan Moylan, Jim Moylan and Natalie DeShields. 

• Prayers for strength, guidance and peace for all who are 
facing life transitions and confronted with challenging 
decisions. 

 
Please contact Lisa Faso (manager@overbrookpresb.org) or  

Adam Hearlson (adam@overbrookpresb.org) to add names to 
the prayer list. 

HAPPY APRIL BIRTHDAYS! 
4/2 ........ Benjamin Bryant 

4/4 ........ Light Bryan 
Wes Jennings 

4/5 ........ Jason Duckworth 
Annabelle Van Rawley 

4/7 ........ Lucy Duckworth 
Alan Sigler 

4/8 ........ Sarah Whalen 

4/9 ........ Bethany Bryant 
Vince Gilhool 
Brian Taussig-Lux 

4/10 ...... Blake Hotek 
Maya Subramanian 

4/11 ........ Madison Harden 

4/13 ...... Artia Benjamin 

4/16 ...... Sue Brastow 

4/17 ....... Anya Brown 
Ginny Leagans 

4/18 ...... Michele Whipple 

4/19 ...... John Crampton 
Cindi Landmesser 

4/21 ....... Corinna Bowser 

4/23 ..... Kadie Whalen 

4/24 ..... Angela Duckworth 
Leonard Robbins 

4/25 ..... Victor Fiorillo 

4/27 ..... Rodney Atienza 

4/30 ..... David McMillan 
Connie Moran 

 
If the birthday for you or a family 

member is not listed and you wish 
to be included on the monthly 

birthday list, please email 
office@overbrookpresb.org. 


